WILTSHIRE COUNTY AMATEUR SWIMMING ASSOCIATION

President: Mr D Jones.

Swimming Officials Committee
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 28th February 2018 at the Ridgeway School, Wroughton.
Present: D Jones, A Stratford, Mrs D Lee, Mrs S Yeoman, R Moorhouse, P Robbins, A Ryczanowski, R Hart, G French. 
Apologies:, Mrs. M Greenan, M Edmundson, G Reeve, Mrs. P Livesey.
494.  
Mr A Ryczanowski was elected as chairman

495. 
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd March 2077 were agreed. The minutes of the meeting held on 13th December 2017 were amended and then agreed.

496.
Matters arising

· Ref  492

· No apology has been received following the incident at the winter league gala.  The individuals concerned were approached and the agreed to apologise but this has not happened.  Mrs Lee proposed that the committee offer an apology because this had not been followed up correctly.  This was passed and the secretary will offer the apology.

· Ref 493

· The minutes were amended to include that the stroke judge must be at least J2 qualified and the rest must be at least J1 qualified.
497.
Black Book

The changes made to the officials’ list were discussed and minor changes were made (see above). The new list will be published in the next addition of the black book.  The notes for referees have not yet been amended, Mr Jones and Mrs Yeoman agreed to amend the notes and circulate.
498.
Seminar

The recent FINA update/Contemporary Issues seminar was well attended. It was agreed that another would be held in the autumn.  The region is planning to run a series of Mentoring seminars in September.  Details will be made available when they are finalised.

499.
County Championships

The number of officials required to meet the terms of licensing were successfully met for all rounds of the championships.  There were some issues regarding the number of officials necessary for the reverse distance event but these were resolved before the event took place.  

The committee is recommending that, in future, all championships events be licensed at level 3.  This was not to reduce the quantity/quality of officials but to make it easier for the management team.

The ultimate day’s proceedings were visited by the Swim England president, Mr Richard Whitehead and his wife.  Having thoroughly enjoyed their day, we received an email thanking us for our hospitality. This event was alos attended by Swim England Regional President, Mr P Robbins.
500.
Inter Counties

A number of possible officials were discussed and a shortlist drawn up.  The secretary will contact the officials to see who like to attend this event.
501.
Courses

A number of clubs have made enquiries concerning officials’ courses.  It was felt that clubs should contact their network co-ordinators who will then make contact with appropriate tutors.  Money is available through the networks.

Referees are reminded that they need to see evidence of completion of a Contemporary Issues seminar before assessing a candidate for J1.

Mr Robbins reported the following figures:

Candidates commencing training in 2017

T/K - 49, J1 - 41, J2 - 22, J2S - 6, Referee - 1.

Candidates completing taining in 2017 (including J1 T/K competency pass)

T/K - 67, J1 - 16, J2 - 4, J2S - 6, Referee - 0.

502.   Polo Shirts

We now have a supply of Wilts ASA polo shirts, these are available from Dave Jones, price £5 for their first shirt and £10.80 for any subsequent shirts.  Mr Moorhouse agreed to add this information to his officials’ email for the sprint meet, where the shirts will be available.

503.
Nominations
The committee would like to nominate Mr P Robbins for the post of Wiltshire representative on the Swim England South West Region Officials committee. The nominations for secretary and specialists were to be confirmed at a later date.

504.
AOB

There were no items under any other business.

The meeting closed at 8.59pm.

